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Commissioners Meeting – July 9, 2024
Present:	Dave Perry, Jeff Burnham, Ernest Wood, Jim Lyon
Absent:	Carl Pitts, Rob Stillwell
Guest:		Steve Parker, Peggy Burnham

The meeting was called to order at 7:02 p.m. by Chairman Perry, followed by the Pledge of Allegiance.  

Jeff Burnham (Ernest Wood) moved to approve the agenda as presented.  All in favor; motion carried.

Ernest Wood (Jeff Burnham) moved to approve the June 2024 minutes with a correction in Old Business to reflect “Jim Lyon will work on a full list of expenses for the building ….”  All in favor; motion carried.

The following claims were presented for payment:

· National Grid			Electricity			$205.84
· McNeil & Company		Insurance, building coverage	$190.77
· James Lyon			Treasurer Fee			$100.00
· Charter Communications	internet/phone		$139.98

Jeff Burnham (Ernest Wood) moved to approve the payment of presented claims.  All in favor; motion carried.

Treasurer Lyon presented the financial report:

· General Checking Account					$79,947.58	(After payment of presented claims)
· Firehouse Land and Building Checking Account			$128,975.00
· Petty Cash							$144.57
· Capital Reserve							$62,633.75
· Equipment Reserve						$18,454.27

Jim Lyon noted that he has looked into options for getting better interest rates.  The reserve is currently getting 0.02%; for a money market the total must remain at $25,000.  He checked with NBT Banking and the district would qualify for a municipal rate of 3%.  There is no minimum balance.  He would recommend that we move the accounts to NBT Bank; start two (2) savings accounts so money would be available if needed.  A CD is currently at 4% with a penalty if withdraw early.  The district would need to do an agreement.  Ernest Wood (Jeff Burnham) moved to approve moving the accounts to NBT Bank.  All in favor; motion carried.  Ernest Wood (Jeff Burnham) moved to approve the financial report as presented.  All in favor; motion carried.

Privilege of Floor – Peggy Burnham thanked the department and the district for allowing the boat to be in the July 4th parade.  She also volunteered to be on a Project Committee to work on a replacement schedule/inventory.  This could be presented as part of the budget process.  Chief Parker will work with her on this.  The fire department and the commissioners are invited to attend the annual Lake Ozonia meeting on Saturday, August 3 at 10:00 at the boat launch.

Correspondence – Chairman Perry is working on a survey for McNeil and Company.  The renewal is due in September.  The survey includes questions on:

· Sickness and Accident Survey
· Property/Casualty Survey
· Group Life Roster Survey
· Renewal of Census

Chief’s Report - Chief Parker reported there are no known building or mechanical issues to report.  Truck inspections/inventory were completed; SCBA inspections were completed.  TA44 had a check engine code that required repair and was sent to Route 11 Trucking.  It is back in service.  In June, members logged in 90 man-hours responding to calls; 32 man-hours of training; 52 man-hours for general station work.  Members voted on and accepted the RAM membership of Eliza Colbert, who lives outside the district but the members felt she could be an effective member.  Members accepted the resignation of Gavin Mere who is moving to Vermont, as well as the resignation of John Liebfred, who is transferring back to Parishville Fire.

Training has been various in-house trainings with emphasis on first arriving units and water supply.  Paul LaShomb did receive the stipend from NYS.  Members have started the online TIMs course.  This is a federal recognized certificate.  He would like to use the “Training Incentive” line item to buy traffic safety vests for those who complete the course.  Upcoming training will be Vehicle Extrication.

Fundraisers being planned include:

· Annual 4-Wheeler Run (August 24)
· Outdoor Fun Day (still in planning stage)
· PHCS PTA and Dollar General – Fill the Truck – School Supplies (August 17)
· Past members breakfast – July 27

Grants:	FEMA AFG 2023 was submitted.
	FEMA SAFER 2023 was submitted.
	NYS DEC Grant – items delivered and in service; documentation was completed and sent in
	NYS Volunteer Fire Infrastructure & Response Equipment Grant was submitted.
FY25 – Appropriations Committee Funds through E. Stefanik – application submitted; awaiting committee approval.
	DANC Funding – Awarded $75,000; paperwork completed and returned
	Anheuser Busch – canned drinking water was submitted and approved.

Calls for the month:

· June 7		Tri Town Lift Assist		Peck Street
· June 14		Traffic Hazard			State Highway 11B
· June 15		Structure Fire			State Highway 72
· June 15		MVA				County Route 47
· June 28		MVA				State Highway 11B
· June 29		Electrical Hazard		State Highway 458

Jeff Burnham (Ernest Wood) moved to approve the Chief’s report.  All in favor; motion carried.

New Business

· Jeff Burnham (Ernest Wood) moved to approve the RAM membership of Eliza Colbert.  All in favor; motion carried.
· Ernest Wood (Jeff Burnham) moved to approve using the “Training Incentive” line for incentives.  All in favor; motion carried.
· Chairman Perry is working with Tony Blackwell, Insurance agent, for an estimate on the new firehouse for the 2025 budget.  This will be based on square footage and Form E from Labellas.
· Rob Stilwell term ends on 12/31/24.  November 20th is the deadline to file a letter of intention and the elections will be held on December 10.  Election inspectors will need to be selected in November.

Old Business

· The Debit/Credit Policy was reviewed.  Ernest Wood (Jeff Burnham) moved to present the policy with a revision to establish a $300 limit per transaction.  All in favor; motion carried.
· A new round of items (see the following) for USDA was completed:
· Form B101 Owner/Architect Agreement
· Form E had changes for estimates on project.
· Our candidate for Clerk of the Works, Bruce Ploof, was rejected.  USDA claims he is not qualified.
· DOT application – contacted the Watertown office and spoke with Ryan Morrison.  There are three (3) phases to the application process.  We are in Phase two (2).  Labella Associates will be completing both phase two (2) and three (3).  There will be an environmental and Construction information that will be needed.  There is usually a $500 fee but since we are a volunteer organization the fee will be waived.  The driveway will be 28-32 feet wide and the culvert will be provided by the owner with material to cover it.
· Discussion followed on information not being relayed from the architect, the bid package not being ready yet.  
· Ernest Wood (Jeff Burnham) moved to approve placing an ad in the paper for a Clerk of the Works.  All in favor; motion carried.

Ernest Wood (Jeff Burnham) moved to adjourn the meeting; all in favor; motion carried.  The meeting adjourned at 8:00 p.m.
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